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Semi-permanent house burnt down to ashes, police investigate 

The National Criminal Investigation Department (NCID) of the Royal Solomon Island Police 
Force (RSIPF) are investigating an arson incident at Malaita Outer Island (MOI). 

The investigation was established after a semi-permanent house belonging to the Member 
of Provincial Assembly (MPA) for Sakaiana ward 33 burnt down to ashes on 16 October 
2022. 

It was alleged that circumstances surrounding the incident is believed to be an on growing 
concern by the islanders over shipping issues which affected the people of Sikaiana Island, 
with no food and basic goods to sustain the people of Sikaiana. 

Director NCID Superintendent Michael Bole said seven suspects were transported to 
Honiara for further dealings while police will thoroughly investigate the matter to obtain good 
evidence to lay charges on those suspects. 

Superintendent Bole appealed to people of MOI to assist police with information to deal with 
the suspects. Police need strong evidence to further proceed on with laying of charges 
against them. 
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24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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